
Notice of Motion submitted by Councillor Ruston regarding Community Benefit 
Fund Grant  
 

Whereas the Lakeshore Community Benefit Fund Grant program requires applicants to 
be not-for-profit organizations;  

 And whereas the Cadotte Hockey Academy is a not a not-for-profit organization but 
provides charitable activities through its youth hockey camp; 

 And whereas the cost for ice rental at the Atlas Tube Recreation Centre was increased 
by Council in 2023; 

Now be it resolved that the Cadotte Hockey Academy be allowed to apply to the 
Community Benefit Fund Grant program for the 2023 intake only, up to an amount of 
$1,800.00, in order to offset the increased cost of ice rental for 2023. 

 

 


